
Headlines
Dear Parents and Carers

One of the highlights of the school calendar

took place on Wednesday evening - House

Music. As usual, the atmosphere at the Alban

Arena was wonderful and it was great to see

so many parents there watching the students

enthusiastically taking part. We never come

together more closely as a community as on

the evening of House Music and it is great to

celebrate with students, parents and staff

together.

Congratulations to the many hundreds of

students who were involved, as well as those

brave members of the staff choir of course!

Congratulations to Scott House on their

victory, albeit that every House entertained us

so royally.

My thanks go to the judges who gave up their

time so willingly, to Viv Tattersall and Lucy

Gallagher for their organisation, Dean Inns

for his technical expertise, the music

department for their fantastic help and to our

wonderful comperes J Bhandal and

L Nicholls.

Have a lovely half term.

Alan Henshall

Headteacher
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If you have not yet done so, please could

you take a few minutes to complete the

Ofsted Parent View questionnaire to let

Ofsted know what you think about

Roundwood Park.

Please click on the following link Ofsted

Parent View.

Your feedback is enormously helpful.

Paul Seymour

Director of Operations

Ofsted Parent View

Please note that the school will be closed on

Friday 29 November, as per the school

calendar.

Occasional Day

http://www.roundwoodpark.co.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Roundwood-Park-School/168381959856611
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/roundwood-park-mobile-app/
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/


Forthcoming Events

Year 10 Consultation Evening

Wednesday 20 November, 4.30pm until

7.30pm.

The online system is now open to make

your Parents’ Evening appointments. The

system will close at 10pm on Wednesday 6th

November.

Absence Line

When you call in for absence, please 

use our dedicated 24 hour absence 

line: 

01582 714049

or e-mail us at 

absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk

Please visit the RPS website for further 

information including RPS Calendar; 

Daily Bulletin; Latest News; Letters 

Home; Trips & Visits;

PE News; Vacancies; 

RPS_HouseSystem

Extra-Curricular Clubs Timetable

Please also follow us on Facebook and 

Twitter @RPSCREATIVE; @RPSPE; 

@RPS_Pastoral; @RPSCAREERS

Or download the Roundwood Park 

mobile app to keep up to date.

Keep up to date

Residential Trips

Y9 Battlefields Tour

12-14th March 2020

Deposit of  £130

Due by Friday 8th November

Y9 Duke of Edinburgh Bronze Award 

Registration Fee £35.00

Due by Friday 8th November

Y10 French Study trip to Normandy

7-11 Feb 2020

2nd Instalment of  £200

Due by 25 October

Y12/13 Business USA Trip

16-20 Feb 2020

2nd Instalment of  £350.00

Due by 30 October

Due to the uncertainty of the Brexit

outcome, if your son/daughter is

travelling on an overseas school trip,

please ensure that their passport is valid

for at least 6 months after the return date

of the trip, and that they have a valid

EHIC card. Please apply to renew these

documents ASAP if they do not have the

correct validity.

Payments

The whole school photograph which was

taken last month is available to purchase.

You can access it here:

https://www.gsimagebank.co.uk/roundwo

odpark

Token: 5knt9v2019

Please place your orders online.

Whole School 
Photograph

mailto:absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/school-calendar/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/daily-bulletin/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/general-news/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/letters-home/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/trips-visits/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/pe-news/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/vacancies/
https://twitter.com/RPS_HouseSystem
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/Extra-Curricular-Clubs-2019-1.pdf
https://twitter.com/creative_rps
https://twitter.com/RPSPE
https://twitter.com/RPS_Pastoral
https://twitter.com/RPSCAREERS
https://www.gsimagebank.co.uk/roundwoodpark


Year 7

Important Dates – Key Stage 3
See also House Events on page 8 and the RPS calendar on the website for any updates 

Year 8

Year 9

Date Event

19 March 2020 Parent Consultation 

Evening

18 May – 4 June 

2020 

Year 8 Exams

22 May 2020 Sports Day

22-26 June 2020 Enrichment week

8 July 2020 Drug awareness day

Date Event

13 December 2019 Year 7 Disco

6 May 2020 Bully free form

18 May-4 June 

2020

Year 7 Exams

22 May 2020 Sports Day

22-26 June 2020 Enrichment week

2 July 2020 Parent Consultation 

Evening

Date Event

15-17 January 2020 Year 9 Careers sessions

28 January 2020 English Information 

Evening for parents

27 February 2020 KS4 Options Evening

5 March 2020 Parent Consultation 

Evening

11 March 2020 Deadline for KS4 

Options

8-12 June 2020 Year 9 Exams

22-26 June 2020 Enrichment week

https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/school-calendar/


Year 12

Important Dates – Key Stages 4 & 5
See also House Events on page 8 and the RPS calendar on the website for any updates 

Year 10

Year 11

Date Event

20 November 

2019

Parent Consultation 

Evening

23 March 2020 

onwards

Year 10 Exams

1 April 2020 Work Shadowing Day

22 May 2020 Sports Day

22-26 June 2020 Enrichment week

Date Event

18 December 2019 Y12 host Senior 

Citizens’ Christmas 

Party

26 March 2020 Y12 Parent 

Consultation Evening

27 April 2020 Y12 Exams start

11 May 2020 Y12 Professional 

Placement Week

22 May 2020 Sports Day

22-26 June 2020 Reading Week

Date Event

4 November 2019 

onwards

Year 11 Mock Exams

14 January 2020 Post 16 Advice Evening

23 January 2020 Parent Consultation 

Evening

31 January 2020 Deadline for Sixth Form 

applications

11 May 2020 GCSE Exams start

Year 13

Date Event

2 December 2019 Y13 Mock exams start

12 March 2020 Y13 Parent Consultation 

Evening

14 May 2020 Y13 Leavers’ Breakfast

18 May 2020 A Level exams start

23 June 2020 Y13 Clearance Day

25 June 2020 Y13 Leavers’ Ball

https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/school-calendar/




Early season success for Roundwood’s Trampolining Squad

Starting with a bang

Open Evening was the first display of

trampolining and trampetting of the 2019

competition season! All squad members

put on 3 excellent displays including both

box work, trampetting and trampolining. It

also included a special performance from a

few new Year 7s showcasing the potential

talent who will be moving through in the

squad in years to come. As always it was a

great evening for all involved and started a

new competition season on a great note.
The Squad

From left to right: P Moxham (head coach),

T Bowles, L Gurney, E Day, N Bates,

S Haxton, L Nightingale, E Lowry, A Hall,

E Roberts, Z Mullally (assistant coach), E Wall

(assistant coach), E Fishwick, E Gallagher,

C Wall, E Graham, G Sands, B Colyer,

E Bignell, E Moody, S Ellins, I Slade,

L Moxham (assistant coach), A Rees-Witham,

I Harnett, I Turner, N McHale, E Sandilands,

I Glennie, K Keddy, O Wise.

Trampette and Tumble

17th October saw Roundwood’s gymnasts

attend the annual trampette and tumble

competition. An afternoon at the St

Albans High School for Girls saw students

competing in both trampetting and tumble

at all levels (beginner, intermediate and

advanced) and for the first time ever all

categories have an even number of

participants displaying the massive

improvement all our gymnasts have made

which has allowed them to move up to a

more difficult category. It was a hugely

successful day for all attending with all

our gymnasts achieving medal positions.

It was also the first performance of the

squad’s newest members and despite some

nerves everyone did brilliantly.

The Best Gymnast of the Day

We had some outstanding performances with

the following gymnasts securing double gold

and with some gymnasts attaining double

gold at the most difficult level of competition.

• E Day

• E Moody

• N McHale

• E Sandilands

• I Turner 

Pictured: 

Our newest 

members at their 

first competition!



A massive well done to all the students

for competing and thank you to parents

for providing transport. A special

mention to the students who gave up

their afternoons to help with the judging

and smooth running of the competition

and to Mrs Moxham for another set of

excellent results for the school.

S Ellins (13O)

Also a huge congratulations goes to K

Keddy and E Day who were given the

overall highest tumble score of the entire

day and to J Woods for achieving the

highest score in the trampette discipline.

The top five highest tumble scores of  the 

day all went to RPS students.

Early season success for 
Roundwood’s 

Trampolining Squad 
(Continued..)

Congratulations to E Turner (11GT) who

won the junior Herts 10k on 13th October.

(Well done also to Mrs Turner who won the

women’s race the same day!)

Herts 10K 2019
Junior Winner!



Climate Action 
at RPS!

Plastic Free School: September - October 2019

At the start of this academic year, students were asked to

bring in their own water bottles so that we can avoid the

need for disposable plastic cups in school.

This half term we have spared the use of 16,000–18,000

plastic cups, which the senior school alone would

normally have got through by now. Roundwood Primary

School have also swapped to reusable cups, saving an extra

8,000 single-use cups from being used.

This really highlights what a big impact we can have with a

very simple swap!

Students - please keep bringing in your water bottles and

consider what else you could be doing to help reduce

unnecessary waste.



HOUSE MUSIC 2019

On Wednesday 23rd October, the Alban Arena saw 400 Roundwood students and teachers

singing their hearts out in the school’s 7th annual House Music competition. In only a couple

of weeks, the houses put together polished and entertaining performances – including rap,

maraca-shaking and musical theatre - in a bid to impress the judges. We were lucky enough to

have Juliet, the former Head Girl who was involved in the very first competition, as well as

two local music specialists, David and Debbie, as our judges.

As always, the competition was extremely tough given the immense talent on show. It also

showcased our wonderful school spirit, with students of all houses supportive of each other.

A huge ‘well done’ to everyone who took part, but special congratulations are reserved for

Scott house, who with ‘Proud Mary’ and ‘Feel it Still’, swept the board to win first place in all

categories. The teachers even managed to pull off a decent performance with ‘Ain’t No

Mountain High Enough’.

Such a fantastic evening wouldn’t have been possible without the hard work, planning and

behind the scenes organisation from Mrs Tattersall, Mrs Gallagher and the Community and

Events Captains, J Bhandal and L Nicholls - so thank you from everyone. I Mercer (13GT)



HOUSE MUSIC 2019 - RESULTS

Performance Piece:

1st Scott

2nd Grey-Thompson

3rd Mandela

4th Cadbury

5th Frank

6th Owens

7th Wilberforce

Conductor:

1st Scott

2nd Mandela & GT

3rd Cadbury

4th Wilberforce & Frank

5th Owens

Overall Scores (out of 180 points):

1st Scott 152 points

2nd Cadbury 144.5 points

3rd Mandela 142 points

4th Grey-Thompson 139 points

5th Frank 126 points

6th Owens 119 points

7th Wilberforce 118 points

Choir:

1st Scott

2nd Cadbury

3rd Mandela

4th Grey-Thompson

5th Frank

6th Owens & Wilberforce



HOUSE NEWS

M Piepgrass (8W) is braving the shave for Macmillan Cancer
Support and will be shaving off all her hair on 22nd November.
Please see the below information:

I would really appreciate if you would donate some money. All the
money that I raise will help support those who are fighting the
fight that many have lost. I am doing this because I want to help
people who are battling cancer. I know so many people whose
families are struggling with the loss of a loved one or the suffering
of a loved one. The money you give will help provide physical,
emotional and financial support to people whose lives have been
affected by cancer.

At lunchtime on the 22nd November, all the staff and students can
come and watch my head being shaved. There will be donation
boxes going around school to collect some money. You can also
support me by going online to my Just Giving account
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/megan-piepgrass-brave-
the-shave

Thank you!

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/megan-piepgrass-brave-the-shave


Scott 93 pts

Cadbury 87 pts

Frank 85 pts

GT 79 pts

Mandela 79 pts

Wilberforce 70 pts

Owens 59 pts

House Running Totals:

Date Event

22 Nov Grey-Thompson host School Sleepout 

in support of  Herts Young Homeless

9-13 Dec Grey-Thompson Charity Week

HOUSE

Autumn Term Events:





Please show this voucher to 

Harpenden Books (43 High Street, 

Harpenden) to receive 10% off your 

purchase of ‘Booked’.









Dear Parent or Guardian,

We need your help to warn young people about the dangers and consequences

of becoming a money mule.

What is a money mule?

A money mule is someone who transfers stolen money through their own bank

account on behalf of someone else and is paid for doing so.

Criminals need money mules to launder the profits of their crimes.

Young people are increasingly being targeted to become money mules. They

are approached online or in person, including through social media, at school,

college or sports clubs. Sometimes people they know persuade them to take

part, often because they are also acting as money mules.

Mules will usually be unaware of where the money comes from – commonly

fraud and scams – and that it can go on to fund crimes such as drug dealing

and people trafficking.

Being a money mule is illegal.

When someone is caught, their bank account will be closed, and they will have

problems getting student loans, mobile phone contracts and credit in the

future. They could even face arrest for money laundering which carries a

maximum sentence of 14 years in prison.

What to look out for

Tell-tale signs that someone might be involved could be them suddenly having

extra cash, buying expensive new clothes or top-of-the-range mobile phones

and gadgets with very little explanation as to how they got the money. They

may also become more secretive, withdrawn or appear stressed.

You and your child can learn more and get advice by visiting

www.moneymules.co.uk together.

If you are worried that someone close to you might be caught up in money 

muling, you can contact Crime-stoppers anonymously on 0800 555 111.

Please do not attempt to contact any individual you suspect of

organising money muling.

OFFICIAL

https://emea01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.moneymules.co.uk&data=02%7C01%7Csarah.sinden%40ukfinance.org.uk%7C23cbeeed57404c0284d308d67a1c8abc%7C70e4dd2eaab74c6aa8823b6e7a39663e%7C1%7C0%7C636830660356564940&sdata=Yaq6%2BmaS4lRxZ1089Yn%2Bp3v%2FxK4wEeRtVb083fh6X1w%3D&reserved=0


CHRISTMAS WREATH MAKING EVENING

Wednesday 27th November 2019

7:00pm to 9:30pm

Roundwood Park School, Canteen.

Join us for a fun evening where you will learn the skills to be able to make your own 

Christmas door wreath in the traditional way.

£38.00 to include;

All materials and tuition to make your Christmas wreath

Glass of fizz on arrival

Tea/coffee and mince pies

If you would like to book, please email d.fulham@roundwoodpark.co.uk





The Rock Project
Join Now For After Half 

Term! 
Free Taster Session!

The Rock Project is the UK’s premier

school of rock for ages 7-11 & 11-18

that runs on Wednesdays in

Harpenden. The fun after school

sessions last for two hours and include

one hour of group tuition (no more

than 5 students per tutor in separate

rooms), then also an hour of group

performance, putting into practice

what they have learned whilst playing

in bands. This all culminates in an end

of year rock concert every July where

they get that true rock star experience!

All abilities are 
accepted and a FREE 

TRIAL SESSION 
available so contact 

The Rock Project now 
to book your taster 

session for 
November. 

visit www.TheRockProject.com or 
email herts@therockproject.com for more info

http://www.therockproject.com/
mailto:herts@therockproject.com































